






Auditor General for Wales’ Audit Certificate and report 
I report in respect of my audit of the accounts under section 13 of the Act, whether any matters that come to my 
attention give cause for concern that relevant legislation and regulatory requirements have not been met. My audit has 
been conducted in accordance with guidance issued by the Auditor General for Wales. 
I certify that I have completed the audit of the Annual Return for the year ended 31 March 2021 of: 

Marshfield Community Council 

Auditor General’s report 

Audit opinion - unualified 

On the basis of my review, in my opinion no matters have come to my attention giving cause for concern that in any material 
respect, the information reported in this Annual Return: 
• has not been prepared in accordance with proper practices; 
• that relevant legislation and regulatory requirements have not been met; 
• is not consistent with the Council’s/Committee’s governance arrangements; and 
• that the Council/Committee does not have proper arrangements in place to secure economy, efficiency and effectiveness in 

its use of resources.   
 
 
 
Other matters arising and recommendations 
2019-20 Comparative figures 
The comparative figures for 2019-20 reported in the Accounting Statement reports Other Receipts (line 3) as £4,066. The 
audited 2019-210 Accounting Statement records Other Receipts as £4,056. 
Arithmetic error 
As a result of the above typographical error, the 2019-20 accounts as reported in this Annual Return do not add up. In addition 
to this typographical error, there is also an arithmetical rounding error. 
• We recommend that in future years, the Council checks the arithmetic and consistency of the accounting statement before 

approval. 
Annual Governance Statement 
The Annual Governance Statement (AGS) reports negative responses to each of the statements included in the AGS. The 
minutes of the Council’s meeting on 13 July 2021 record “The Council agreed to answer ‘yes’ to questions 1-8 of the Annual 
Governance Statement (Part1) to confirm systems of internal control.” The Council’s internal audit report supports a positive 
response to the assertions. The Council has explained that the negative responses are an administrative error.  
• We recommend that in future years, the Council checks the approved Annual Governance Statement for consistency before 

submission for audit. 
 
There are no further matters I wish to draw to the Council’s attention 
 
 

 

 
Deryck Evans, Audit Manager, Audit Wales 
For and on behalf of the Auditor General for Wales 

Date: 09/03/2022 

* Delete as appropriate. 

 






